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Hello Friends, 

 

There is time for everything. It is a true saying as people in 

the world keep on experiencing different situations and  

occurrences as they continue to build up their hope through the 

many commitments that they make. The vow made always by a man or 

a woman remains a big challenge because each time you keep on  

asking yourself whether all that you have planned for will come 

to pass.  Yes. This is one of our biggest challenges as we keep 

on serving our people in Africa.  

 

One of the most important things in our lives is to have good 

health together with your family and those around you. This is 

the greatest hope that can be cherished among many people, 

tribes and nations of the world. There are so many things that 

keep coming daily, dreams and visions of a better tomorrow for 

our people and even for ourselves. None the less, the world has 

become a small village and each time you pursue to pray for 

peace and change of many things in our lives especially the  

economic and climatic changes, then you realize that there is 

one thing that we need from each other. That is love, peace and 

unity. 

 

I am so pleased to share the joy of the current environmental  

conditions especially here in Kenya where we are sharing the 

same joy with our country men. Though many people lost their 

lives during the recent Elnino rains that caused mad slides and 

floods that swept homes, there was restoration of a Wonderful 

climatic condition that made us have good crops where a good  

harvest is expected from peasants to large scale farmers.  

 

For the first time over the last 7 years, Thika river that 

transverses our MCF farm has once again become full to the brim, 

hence being able to supply adequate water for irrigation in our 

agricultural projects. Due to this, we hope that the inhabitants 

of our country will have enough for personal consumption and 

keep some food in their granaries that will see them through 

many months to come. 
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It is unbelievable how MCF Yatta looks like especially with our 

dams whose construction was completed late last year. It is a 

beautiful site of water everywhere. The prolonged drought over 

the years completely devastated out efforts in realizing our 

dreams. However, now we see those dreams are becoming a true 

manifestation of God's faithfulness.  

The Christmas festivities were celebrated 

by sharing food with children from the 

surrounding community. Over 2,000 children 

received a hot meal while 11,000 families  

A few days ago, we had children from the 

surrounding schools accompanied by their 

teachers come to MCF to celebrate God's  

provision of a daily hot lunch throughout 

the period that we faced the severe 

drought. On this day, we were graced with 

the presence of several government officers 

from the Yatta District  including the  

District Officer and Area Education Officer 

among others. 

Daddy Mulli at MCF Yatta Dams   

Mummy Esther serving food to the village children while  

villagers wait to receive relief food rations from MCF. 
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We have taken advantage of the renewed weather conditions and have 

embarked on a task to plant more trees in both Yatta and Ndalani. We 

have mobilized the community together with the MCF climate change  

co-workers into planting trees in the community in Yatta District and 

within the environment of the Yatta District Headquarters. This is 

going to be a big challenge as these trees need great care and  

especially watering in these areas. We will coordinate transportation 

of water from our river regularly to ensure that the trees remain in 

good condition. We would like to ask for prayers that these trees 

will grow and survive the harsh weather conditions so that this 

will be a learning center for everyone from our community as well as 

bring about great  climate change using the MCF model. 

It was with great joy when our children commenced the first term of 

the year on 4th January 2010. They are all working hard as they look 

forward to a productive year. 

 

                  
                   Grade three class during CRE session 
 

Community people during the tree planting exercise, Dr. Ev. Charles Mulli watering one of the trees. 
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We continue to receive hundreds of applications daily from needy 

children all across our country. Our MCF bus arrived in Ndalani 3 

days ago with 34 new children from Mombasa who will join various 

grades. A few more new Children continue to join MCF from other 

parts of our country. 

 

     
      Some of the rescued children from Nairobi awaiting for transportation to MCF Ndalani 

 

 

May the grace and peace of God be with you throughout this year as 

we continue to unite together in the service of the needy children 

and people of Africa. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Dr.Ev.C.M.MULLI PhD (HSC) 

FOUNDER & CEO 

 

   
 

  


